

ENGLISH NOW! AUTUMN 2022

NEWSLETTER FOR OUR STUDENTS

子供の勉強をどう後押しするか

夏休みが終わりました。秋学期が始まり、子供たちも日常生活に戻ってきました。多くの子供たちはやることがたくさんあります。学校、宿題、課外活動、塾、そしてもちろんお友達との遊びなどです。子供たちはそれらをうまくこなします。

親として、子供たちにとって最善の支援をしたいですよね。ちょっとした工夫で子供たちをサポートできる方法を考えてみましょう。

- 私の英語力が十分でなく、子供たちとふれあう時間が限られてしまいますが、我が子を手助けすることはできるでしょうか?

答えはイエスです!私たちが子供たちにできる最高のサポートは、励ますことと褒めることです。これは、自分の能力に対する自信と信念を築くのに繋がります。子供たちが自らの学習に率先して取り組んでいるときは励まし、その努力を是非褒めてあげてください。

他の家族の助けを借りて励ますこともできます。同じ家 (場所)に住んでいなくても、Skype、Zoomや Line などのアプリを使って、遠く離れた家族や親戚に、子供たちができることや取り組んでいることを 伝えることができます。これは、祖父母との絆を深める素晴らしい方法でもあります。

また小さい子供たちは、易しく面白い英語のお話が大好きです。特におやすみ前に絵本を読み聞かせることも記憶に残るいい経験になるでしょう。

*ここでのポイントは、一緒に楽しむことです。

最後に、家族にも英語を教えてくれるよう、子供たちにお願いしてみる方法もあります!実際に弟や妹に教えたり、家族の誰かしらが英語を学びたいと装ったりなども良いでしょう。この方法は応用練習となり、子供たちが自信を育んでいくことにつながります。また、お家で誰かに教えるという責任感が芽生えることで、英語の授業を一生懸命受けるよう、やる気を出させることもできます。なによりも、教えることは学ぶための最良の方法の一つです!

*追加のアドバイス:子供が困難にぶつかった時、急いで答えを与えないようにしましょう。時には、自力で考え抜くために時間を要することもあるでしょう。それでもまだ戸惑っている場合は、「先生ならどうするかな?」と尋ねてあげてください。あるいは、辞書を使ったり、教科書を復習したり、インターネットで検索するなど、問題を解決するための他の方法を提案してあげてみてください。

頑張ってください!上手くいきますように!

ミッツ アルガタニ



Halloween Event!! ハロウィーンイベント!!

キッズクラスではハロウィン関連したイベントを開催します!ハロウィーンにちなんだアクティビティも実施予定!

10月3日(月)から10月8日(土) ジャック・オー・ランタン作り

10月25日(火)から10月31日(月) ハロウィーンウィーク

ハロウィーンウィークでは講師やスタッフは仮装をしてみなさまをお出迎えいたします! 生徒の皆さまもぜひ仮装をしてお越しください!



【保護者様へのお願い】

当日、クラスではお菓子をお配りする予定です。食品アレルギーをお持ちの場合、お子様がお菓子を口にされる前 に成分等をご確認くださいますようお願いいたします。



How to Help your Child Study

The summer break is over! The fall semester has started and our kids are back to their routine. Many of them have quite a lot on their plates. Their schedules are filled up with school, homework, extracurricular activities, cram school, and of course, whatever socializing — or gaming! — they can fit in.

As parents, we want what's best for our kids. So let's think about how we can support them in the little ways we can.

Can I help my child if I think my English is not good enough or I have limited time?

The answer is YES! The best support we can give our kids is offering encouragement and praise. This helps build their confidence and their belief in their own ability. Encourage them when they take initiative for their own learning and praise them for their efforts.

We can enlist the aid of other family members to offer encouragement, too. Even if we don't live in the same home, we can use apps like *Skype*, *Zoom*, or *Line* to show distant family and relatives what your child can do or what they are working on. This can be a great way to bond with grandparents.

Your younger children can also enjoy simple, fun English stories. Reading them a children's picture book can really add to their experience — especially just before bed. Remember: *Together is the key!*

Finally, you could even ask your child to teach another family member English! It could be for real, — like teaching a younger brother or sister, or it could be to another family member pretending to learn from them. This exercise can give your child extra practice and really build their confidence. It can also help motivate them to do their best in English class, since they are responsible for teaching someone else at home. Teaching is one of the best ways to learn!

A quick tip: if your kid encounters difficulty, don't rush in to help them by providing the answers. Sometimes they just need some time to think it through by themselves. If they are still stuck, ask them, "What would your teacher do?" Or ask them to think of other ways to figure out the problem, for example, using a dictionary, reviewing the textbook, or even searching on the Internet.

Good luck!

Mitz Algatani